BAHAN PENYERTA MEDIA AUDIO SMART ENGLISH TODAY (S-E-T)

A LONG TIME AGO IN BORNEO, PEOPLE LIVED IN THE FOREST

A. IDENTIFIKASI

Kode	:	15/SET/X/I-1/2018		
Tema		Legends		
Sub tema	:	An Indonesian Legend		
Fungsi		Menceritakan kembali cerita legenda rakyat		
Bahasa		Retelling a legend		
Level	• •	Intermediate-1		
Kompetensi Dasar	•••	 3.8 Membedakan fungsi sosial, struktur teks, dan unsur kebahasaan beberapa teks naratif lisan dan tulis dengan memberi informasi terkait legenda rakyat, sederhana, sesuai dengan konteks penggunaannya. 4.8 Menangkap makna secara kontekstual terkait fungsi sosial, struktur teks, dan unsur kebahasaan teks naratif lisan dan tulis sederhana terkait legenda rakyat. 		
Indikator	:	3.1.1 Mengidentifikasi fungsi sosial, struktur teks, dan		
Pencapaian		unsur kebahasaan teks naratif lisan berbentuk		
Hasil Belajar		legenda rakyat.		
		4.7.1.1 Memahami isi teks narratif lisan berbentuk legenda rakyat.		
		4.7.1.2 Merespons teks narratif lisan berbentuk legenda		
		rakyat.		
		4.7.1.3 Menceritakan kembali isi teks narratif lisan		
		berbentuk legenda rakyat yang didengar.		
Penulis	:	Heny Prihastiwi, SIP.		
Pengkaji	:	Joan Suyenaga		
Materi				
Pengkaji	:	Suparti, S.Pd., M.Pd.		
Media				

B. URAIAN MATERI

- 1. UNSUR KEBAHASAAN
 - a. Kosakata dan Idiom

last (verb)		bertahan
hatred (noun)		kebencian
emerged (verb 2)		muncul
community (noun)		masyarakat
overcrowded (adjective)		penuh sesak
pursue (verb)		mengejar
chose (verb 2)		memilih
miserable (adjective)		menyedihkan

b. Tata Bahasa

Simple Past Tense

Kalimat Verbal

(+) Subject + verb 2 + complement

They lived together in longhouses.

(-) Subject + did + not + verb 1 + complement

Unfortunately, their peaceful lives didn't last forever.

Kalimat Nominal

(+) Subject + was/were + complement

They were happy.

(-) Subject + was/were + not + complement

Their lives were not comfortable anymore.

c. Ungkapan Kebahasaan

A long time ago in Borneo, people lived in the forest.

As time passed by, many people wanted to join their quiet lifestyle.

They chose to climb up to the top of the trees and stayed there forever.

That's how they got their name, *orangutan*.

2. MATERI AUDIO

a. Transkrip monolog

NARRATOR:

A long time ago in Borneo, people lived in the forest. They lived peacefully. They lived together in longhouses, farmed in groups and shared their belongings.

Unfortunately, their peaceful lives didn't last forever. Problems started to arise. Gossip spread and conflict, hatred, and other

human problems emerged that made their lives uncomfortable.

Some of them decided to separate, as they wanted to have a peaceful life again. They went deep into the forest. They created a new community and lived peacefully for years.

As time passed by, many people wanted to join their quiet lifestyle until one day, their life in the forest was no longer peaceful. The village became overcrowded and problems grew day by day.

Once again, the group split up to pursue a quieter, more peaceful life. This time a small group went to a mountain and lived there in harmony. But, over time more people joined their community, which disrupted the harmony.

These peaceful people couldn't stand it anymore. They chose to climb up to the top of the trees and stay there forever. They cut themselves off from all other people.

From that day on, the people who lived on land could only see them in the trees. And that's how they got their name, *orangutan*, which in Indonesian and Malay means "people (*orang*) of the forest (*utan*)".

Unfortunately, nowadays their peaceful lives are threatened once again. People continue to cut down their homes, and hunt and exploit them as pets. One day, we might see them only in the zoo. How miserable!

Adapted from: https://www.houstonzoo.org/blog/the-orang-utan-legend/

b. Task 1 (Extensive Listening)

Answer the questions by choosing A, B, C or D.

- 1) What does the narrator talk about in this legend?
 - A. The origin of orangutans
 - B. The history of orangutans
 - C. A description of orangutans
 - D. The miserable life of orangutans
- 2) Which of the following places was **not** a location in the legend?
 - A. Forest
 - B. Mountain
 - C. Village
 - D. Zoo
- 3) What can we conclude from the text?
 - A. Orangutans now live happily.
 - B. Orangutans like to live with humans.
 - C. It is difficult for humans to live together peacefully.

D. The group in the legend likes to live in noisy places.

c. Kunci Jawaban

Task 1 (Extensive Listening)

- 1) A. The origin of orangutans
- 2) D. Zoo
- 3) C. It is difficult for humans to live together peacefully.

d. Task 2 (Intensive Listening)

Answer the questions by choosing A, B, C or D.

- 1) Why did the small group decide to live in the trees?
 - A. Because they loved living in the top of the trees
 - B. Because they wanted to avoid the disorder that emerged in their community
 - C. Because they were not confident to live with others in their community
 - D. Because they wanted to avoid humans who took them as pets
- 2) What made people want to join the community?
 - A. A peaceful life
 - B. The longhouses
 - C. The lack of harmony
 - D. The social problems
- 3) What happened to the community when it became overpopulated?
 - A. Some people split from the group and lived separately.
 - B. The community asked some people to leave.
 - C. The community joined another peaceful group.
 - D. They tried to solve all the problems.
- 4) What is a synonym for the word "stand" in the sentence "These peaceful people couldn't stand it anymore"?
 - A. Raise
 - B. Support
 - C. Tolerate
 - D. Continue
- The speaker says "Nowadays their peaceful lives are threatened once again. People continue to cut down their

homes, and hunt and exploit them as pets. One day, we might see them only in the zoo. How miserable!"

What does "miserable" in the sentence, "How miserable!" refer to?

- A. People
- B. Orangutans' lives
- C. Orangutans' homes
- D. Peoples' lives

e. Kunci Jawaban

Task 2 (Intensive Listening)

- B. Because they wanted to avoid the disorder that emerged in their community
- 2) A. A peaceful life
- 3) A. Some people split from the group and lived separately.
- 4) C. Tolerate
- 5) B. Orangutans' lives

f. Task 3 (Post Listening)

In this part of the activity, you will hear some incomplete monologues. Listen carefully to understand what the speakers are saying. You have to choose the best answer to each question.

1) Narrator : A long time ago, there was a village in East Kalimantan.

How is the narrator likely to continue the story?

- A. The village is near the Mahakam River.
- B. The village are near the Mahakam River.
- C. The village was near the Mahakam River.
- D. The village has been near the Mahakam River.
- 2) Narrator: In the village, there was a rich family. The head of the family was Pak Pesut.

How will the narrator probably continue the story?

- A. Everybody know Pak Pesut.
- B. Everybody knew Pak Pesut.
- C. Everybody is knowing Pak Pesut.
- D. Everybody has known Pak Pesut.

g. Kunci Jawaban

Task 3 (Post Listening)

- 1) C. The village was near the Mahakam River.
- 2) B. Everybody knew Pak Pesut.

C. DAFTAR PUSTAKA

- Kementerian Pendidikan dan Kebudayaan. (2016). *Bahasa Inggris SMA.MA/SMK/MAK X.* Jakarta: Kementerian Pendidikan dan Kebudayaan.
- Kementerian Pendidikan dan Kebudayaan. (2016). Peraturan Menteri Pendidikan dan Kebudayaan Republik Indonesia Nomor 24 Tahun 2016. Jakarta: Kementerian Pendidikan dan Kebudayaan
- Prihastiwi, Heny. (2018). *GBIM JM Smart English Today, 15.JM SET/X/2018. A long time ago in Borneo, people lived in the forest.* Yogyakarta: Balai Pengembangan Media Radio Pendidikan dan Kebudayaan.
- Riger, Peter. (2012). *Legend of the Orang-utan*. Tersedia di di https://www.houstonzoo.org/blog/the-orang-utan-legend/. Diakses tanggal 14 April 2018.